MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 22nd MARCH 2018 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Peter White, Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Gary Davies, Lorraine Sanders.

Apologies were received form Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Ifan Jones Evans, Eifion Smith and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Also present was PCSO John Evans.

Matters Arising. 

Miners Bridge,

The clerk informed the councillors that he had received a reply from the designers of the Miners Bridge regarding life expectancy, costings etc. the cost of replacing the timber on the bridge would be around £4000.00, a visual inspection would be required every 2 years a cost of around £300.00 a principal inspection would be required every 6 years at a cost of £800.00.

Boundaries Commission Proposals,
In response to the Boundaries Commission Draft Proposal received in January proposing to move Ysbyty Ystwyth Community from the Lledrod Ward to Melindwr Ward, a leaflet was prepared and distributed explaining the proposal to the electors in this ward. Replies were received from two members of the community objecting to the proposal. The closing date to send responses is April 16th.

Wales Audit Office,

An online questionnaire was received from the Wales Audit Office reviewing how local government bodies deliver services in rural communities. The clerk said he would fill in the questionnaire and return.
Police and Crime Commissioner,

An invitation was received from the Police and Crime Commissioner informing Community Councils that the Police Commissioner will be in Tregaron Memorial Hall on the 29th March. Unfortunately it is during working hours and no one is available to attend.

Donations

It was decided to go through the donation letters at our next meeting.

